
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 23 NOVEMBER 2009


EX.244/09
REFERENCE FROM THE COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL – TULLIE HOUSE – FUTURE GOVERNANCE


(Non Key Decision)

Portfolio
Culture and Community Services

Subject Matter
Pursuant to Minute COSP.29/09, consideration was given to a reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel on 14 October 2009 setting out the Panel's concerns and observations on future governance arrangements for Tullie House.  The Panel had resolved -

"(1)
That the Panel believed that the future governance of Tullie House was extremely important and it was vital that Scrutiny was involved in each step of the process;

(2)
The Panel urges the Portfolio Holder and Executive to ensure cross-party representation (including a Scrutiny representative) on the Panel appointing the Chair and Board Members for the Shadow Trust;

(3)
The Panel urges that the Portfolio Holder for Culture and Community Services exercise some caution with regard to the timetable and the risk register to ensure that the process followed is a full one and can be properly monitored;

(4)
That the Panel will continue to encourage joint scrutiny of the Tullie House Governance Options with the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel and will continue to invite two Members of the Panel to attend the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel when Tullie House proposals are being scrutinised;

(5)
That the Chair of the Shadow Board be invited to attend the Panel at the first appropriate meeting."

A copy of the Minute Excerpt had been circulated.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel said that she would welcome the opportunity to meet with the Chair of the Shadow Board when appointed.  The Culture and Community Services Portfolio Holder was communicating well with Members and the Panel was happy to continue to invite representatives from the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel to future meetings when Tullie House proposals were being scrutinised.

The Culture and Community Services Portfolio Holder thanked the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel for their input and looked forward to their future support in the process.  He added that following the appointment of the Chair of the Shadow Trust a meeting would be held, to which representatives of Overview and Scrutiny would be invited.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the scrutiny and comments of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel with regard to the future governance of Tullie House, and their future input into the process, be welcomed. 

2.
That the Panel be advised that following the appointment of the Chair and Board Members for the Shadow Trust a meeting would take place to include Overview and Scrutiny.

Reasons for Decision
To respond to a reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel concerning the future governance of Tullie House.







